Shut Up and Write: Summer Edition

Have a manuscript that keeps getting side-tracked by other tasks?

Looking for structure and collegial support to jumpstart your summer writing schedule?

Feel like you need some quiet time out of the house to get it done?

The Office of Faculty Development is pleased to announce a summer workshop and writing camp called *Shut Up and Write* for faculty who want to kickstart their summer writing goals. In this intensive, in-person setting, we'll alternate big blocks of solo writing time with small-group workshops to share your ideas, drafts in process, and writing challenges with others.

Participating faculty will receive a \$350 training and professional development stipend for attending at least 7/8 of our meetings, which will be held over two weeks: May 27-30 and June 2-5, 2025.

Who: All faculty and lecturers of any rank and in any discipline may apply. You will make the most of this FLC if you have made good progress on a project that leads to scholarly publication (article or book chapter). Generally, that means that most of your archival, book, lab, or field research is *completed* (or is in the form of a conference paper or dissertation chapter) and you're beginning the composing stage of the manuscript.

All applicants will be given full consideration. If the number of applications exceeds the seats available in the FLC, then priority will be given to faculty who are early in their career or have not completed this FLC before.

What: This FLC involves active work, sharing your progress, mutual accountability, and commitment. Please see a <u>draft schedule of events here</u> for some idea of what we'll be doing.

When/Where: May 27-30 and June 2-5, 2025, in a large, airy room on campus that has lots of tables so we can spread out. Snacks will be provided.

How: Fill out the brief application found here, which is **due by 4/19 at 11:59 p.m**. Applications are reviewed by members of the Faculty Development Advisory Board.

Questions Contact Dr. Zach Justus (FDEV) at <u>zjustus@csuchico.edu</u> or Dr. Chris Fosen (English) at <u>cfosen@csuchico.edu</u>.